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PIRTON SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB
Minutes of a Meeting held on Monday, 24 January 2009
' at 8.00pm at the Clubhouse

Present: J Butler
S Smith - Chairman
R Manders - Secretary
D Saunders
S Stoney

ACTION

Apologies

S Callis, V Gentle

Minutes of the Previous Meetings

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed.

Matters Arising

DS has bought a carpet cleaner on the internet at a cost of £69.94.

SS has not heard any more from Jonathan Bhowmick on the tarmac.

Posts - Ongoing but SS reported there had been a promise of a good deal.

Tennis Club Affiliation Agreement - The Tennis Club are going to put
together an agreement of their own which we can then scrutinise.  Ongoing.

Fireworks - Stuart Alexander has confirmed that the cost was £2,800 after
SS emailed him. He has also said he will not be involved in any more
Bonfire Nights. We could possibly get Darren Simmons as a replacement
and SS suggested that the Motte & Bailey might be interested in doing a joint
Bonfire Night this year.

S5t felt we should write a letter of thanks to Stuart for all the hard work he
has put in in the past. RM will write and tell him and also say we are
disappointed he is not going to be involved in future.

Heated Sink - We need to get hold of James to see what the position is.

RM

S8/DS

Reports

Treasurer - SS has done some work on the accounts over Christmas and

they are up to date to the end of December. He handed out copies of the
Income and Expenditure Account and the Balance Sheet and confirmed we
are making a decent profit on the bar but functions are not too good.
However, costs have come down but the money for events run is also down
this year. JB felt there was an element of the events in the bar taking which
are not too bad.

Maintenance - SS said timers had been attached to three radiators in the |

main room and these are timed to stay on for 90 mins.




N

Some of the fairy lights are not working so it was agreed to buy another
couple of sets. SSt will get 3 sets of white ones.

DS said there had been a water leak at the end of the thaw. He fitted a new
compressor joint and its fine now.

The cold cabinet behind the bar has packed up.

DS had had a cctv leaflet and SS had had a quote from South East Security
which was over £2,000.

Bar - DS said this is ticking over as usual. He will check to see what the
pubs are charging with a view to increasing prices in about a month. This
should be an agenda item for the next meeting.

Bookings - These are not good at the moment apart from several
children’s parties, the Burns Night on the 17 and a party on 31% but not much
else.

Fruition Party - This event made £1,385 and DS felt they should pay the
hire charge and a percentage of the bar staff. Agreed to bill them £80 for the
hire charge and tell them next time they will have to pay for the bar staff also.

SSt

Ds

Events

Boxing Day Fun Run - SS said that the soup was very popular, also several
people asked for hot chocolate. The organisers have said they would very
much like to expand it.

SS said he had suggested having a Village Fund' which village organisa-
tions could pay intc and major things like PA systems could be bought for
everyone’s use. The Parish Council are supportive of the idea.

February event - JB is waiting for Graeme Low to sort out a Quiz. If this
does not materialise SS knows a band who will play but he will need to know
by 17 January which is the cut off point for the magazine. JB will remind
Graeme before the end of the week.

SS will email RM to tell her when to ask Pirton Players to do the Murder
Mystery.

JB
JB

SS/RM

Any Other Business

DS mentioned furniture and the fact that the tables are getting very shabby
looking. Agreed this should be an agenda item for next month.

Date of Next Meeting

Monday, 16 February 2009 at 8.00pm

Chairman




PIRTON SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB
Minutes of a Meeting held on Monday, 16 February 2009
- at 8.00pm at the Clubhouse

Present: J Butler
S Smith - Chairman
R Manders - Secretary
D Saunciers

ACTION
Apologies
S Stoney
Minutes of the Previous Meetings
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed.
Matters Arising
Jonathan Bhowmick has put some tarmac down but DS felt there would soon
be problems with the driveway which is badly potholed.
Tennis Club Affiliation Agreement - JB said there will be a meeting in the JB
next couple of weeks and he will bring this up then. Ongoing.
The heater over the sink will be done, James had confirmed that its on his
list.
DS reported another water leak in the passage near the beer store but he
has managed to tem porarily mend this.
A new battery has been put in the alarm.
There is still a cheque outstanding to go through the Parish Council sSS
accounts. SS will chase up SSt who has the cheque.
DS will sort out the bar prices. Ongoing DS
Furniture - DS suggested keeping an eye open for pubs which have closed
and are getting rid of their furniture. SS will check out websites. s
The potential buyer of the pool table has decided against it. DS suggested it ss

might be possible to get rid of it via ebay — SS will look into this. The Youth
Club cabinet also needs to be got rid of.

Reports

Treasurer - SS has done another balance sheet. Bar takings are about
£1,000 down on last year with a month to go and functions are also-£1,000
down. Burns Night retums are still not in but, hopefully, there will be a profit.
Overall we may, hopefully, make a small profit.




The current account stands at approximately £850, the main savmgs account
has £10,500 and the MUGA account has £7,300.

Maintenanee - The cold cabinet is ongoing.
§S has made a start on the hatch in the kitchen.

The Parish Council have a few reservations about the car park changes we
want to make and will be writing to us.

DS had told SS that Owain Lister had told him that the grant for £1,000 for
the proposed new changing rooms has been held up due to the present
financial situation. He will try and re-structure the Architect’s fees to help and
will get in touch once a meeting of the interested parties has taken place.

SSt phoned at this point and SS asked her about the cheque for the
fireworks. She confirmed there was a loss of £5 on the door.

SS put forward the idea of tiling the area of floor between the kitchen and the
main door to the playing field. Agreed it would be a good idea but would take
a lot of work. SS thought someone in the village did tiling and might be

ss
willing to quote. SS will look into contacting the person.
Sound System - SS suggested buying a PA system as the sound isn't good.
He has a couple of spare speakers which might do and will have a word with S8
Chris to get some ideas.
Football Stand - SS suggested replacing the seats in the stand with metal
ones. DS said they will need to be vandal proof.
PIR - Ongoing
Bar - DS said this is ticking over as usual.
Bookings - DS said there are not many at the moment apart from the
Tennis Club Quiz on Friday, 27" and a party on the 7 March and the Cricket
Club AGM. He said that bar staff will be needed for the Quiz and he will try
and provide them but they will need to be paid from the profits. JB felt that
this expense should be paid by the Sports and Social Club but DS pointed
out that both the Cricket Club and the Football Club provide their own bar
staff for functions.
Events
March Event - SS said that a band called ‘All Simon’ are booked for 27
March and Fruition will let us use their PA system. Bar staff will be needed
for this.
RM will ask if Pirton Players will be able to do either May or June. RM
April Event - DS will organise a car Treasure Hunt. DS

Lea Sports are having a presentation night here and they will be hiring a
marquee. This is still to be arranged. Would be a good idea to arrange an
event which could use the marquee as it will be up for a couple of days.

Any Other Business

We need to think about what sort of furniture we would like to see in the club. '




7 Date of Next Meeting

Monday, © March 2002 at 8.00pm

Post Meeting Note: SS has been in fouch with lan Edwards in the village who does tiling.
He has been to the Club to see what needs doing and estimates 5-6 days work to lay tiles in
the area discussed. He is happy for us to use his discount at a number of tife suppliers (i.e.
we buy the tiles) and he will only charge us for labour which is a fixed price of 5 days at £125
per day.

Chairman

Email Addresses:

John Butler . johnbutler423@btinternet.com

Simon Callis - simon@filterdesigns.com
Vicky L.awman - vickylawman@bhotmail.com
Rosemary Manders - rosemary.manders@nhh.org.uk

- rosemary.manders@tiscali.co.uk
Dibby Saunders - blindfaith@vertiking freeserve.co.uk
Steve Smith - greatgreensteve@hotmail.co.uk
Sarah Stoney - zen99415@zen.co.uk

Toni Thomas - tatthecat@btopenworld.com




PIRTON SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB
Minutes of a Meeting held on Monday, 9 March 2009
at 8.00pm at the Clubhouse

Present: S Smith - Chairman
R Manders - Secretary
D Saunders
S Stoney

ACTION

Apologies

J Butler

~

Minutes of the Previous Meetings

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed.

Matters Arising
James has sorted out the water heater.

Tennis Club Affiliation Agreement - Nothing has been heard as yet,
consequently, SS will write one up and let them have it to consider and sign.
DS suggested this should be the standard Affiliation Agreement as signed by
the Cricket and Football Clubs.

DS is seeing a refrigeration man tomorrow and wamed this will be an
expensive job.

DS has now received Rosie Hamilion-McLeod’s information from the Bums
Night. He will sort it out and let SS know the result.

Maintenance - James said the heater is not big enough for the sink.

Car Park Improvements - The Parish Council have written in this connec-
tion and 8S has replied. The £1000 has been refused as there is no grant
money available. SS has asked for another meeting with Owain Lister and
has asked Steve Bright to come as well.

Changing Room Block -. SS saw another architect yesterday down here who
estimated a budget of £1000 for the initial survey was probably correct. The
feeling is that the clubs would help with around £300 each but none have
been asked. Agreed we would be prepared to contribute if approached.

Tiling of the floor at the kitchen end of the club house - S8 had met lan
Edwards here and he had said that wooden flooring would be a problem as
its not as hard wearing. He has offered to let us use his discount card to buy
files if we want. DS suggested laminated flooring. James Gentle knows
someone who would be interested in the work.

Sound System - S8 has spoken to Simon and Chris of Fruition and they
suggested just getting an amplifier which would cost less than £100. If we
want something to use for the outside, however, its going to be about £1000.
Agreed just to do the inside.

58

DS




Football Stand - SS had found some vandal proof seating but this works out
at £1,700 plus VAT. He thought the football club would contribute something
towards it though and it could be done over a period of time, not all at ence.
We have asked the Parish Council if they will contribute so it was agreed to
discuss this further at the next meeting when we have their reply.

PIR Lighting - SS will check this out tomorrow.
Theres graffiti on the side of the bar store. o e ““‘\

DS said the football club is emptying the white lining residue ahywhere and
need to be reminded to be more carefu! with it. SS will talk to them.

ALL

S8

88

Furniture

SS got a circular from Preston Marquee Company but it is not what we want.

Reports

Treasurer - SStis happy for SS to carry on as Treasurer and will let the
bank know the Treasurer has changed. SS said there was £4,700 profit for
this year but depreciation is coming out of this. SS handed round the income
and expenditure account.

The garage door is broken but someone is coming to look at it tomorrow and
it wili probably cost in the region of £100 to sort out. if we need a new door
SS can get one for £150 but fitting will be extra.

Bar - DS said he has looked into the pricing and we are charging very
similar prices to everyone else. February was very quiet.

We paid for the bar staff for the Quiz Night run by the Tennis Club who
should really have paid. in future any club holding an event will have to
provide their own bar staff.

SS said the Toddler Group have asked if they can run a disce and supply the
wine themselves as they make money on this. Agreed this is fine.

Bookings - DS said bookings are down. There are two weekends in April,
one after the other over the Easter weekend. The Football Club have
booked for 30 May and SS said this has been confirmed and they will be
having a marquee. Sharps Hooter have been asked to play from 9.00 and
SS suggested opening this up to the village.

Events
February Event - The Tennis Club Quiz Night was very well attended.
March Event - Alt Simon have been booked for 27 March

Aprit Event - DS will organise a car Treasure Hunt and the Cricket Club will
do a Casino Night in June or July.

Agreed it would be a good idea to run the Candielight Supper again as it was
very popular.

The PSA are thinking of doing a sponsored camp. Agreed to maybe
combine this with the Candielight Supper possibly in September.




Any Other Business

85t said she had found stuff from Peter Bidgood and SS will look through
this to see if its worth keeping.

SS is seeing Anne Knapp from the North Herts Volunteers Service next week
to talk about funding for carpet tiles, lights, changing rooms, the football
stand etc.

Accounts - SS said we pay £150 from the current account into the MUGA
account and the Tennis Club pay £1,000. He would like to iry and make the
MUGA self sufficient and suggested if we sell any tokens etc we put this into
the MUGA account and stop the £150,

SSt asked about the treatment of the courts and the re-surfacing when it
becomes due.

On the accounts we have had an eiactric bill for around £400 for the iast
three months. The unif usage has not gone up too much.

S8

Date of Next Meeting

Tuesday, 7 April 2009 at 8.00pm S,

Dibby Saunders
Steve Smith
Sarah Stoney
Toni Thomas - tatthecat@btopenworld.com

Chairman

Email Addresses:

John Butler - johnbutler423@btinternet.com
Simon Callis
Vicky Lawman - vickylawman@hotmail.com
Rosemary Manders

simon@filterdesigns.com

rosemary. manders@nhh.org.uk

- rosemary.manders@tiscali.co.uk
blindfaith@vertiking freeserve.co.uk
greatgreensteve@hotmail.co.uk
zen99415@zen.co.uk




PIRTON SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB
Minutes of a Meeting held on Monday, 7 April 2009

Garage Door - This has been sorted out thanks to Chris and James.

The water leak in the passage near the bar has been temporarily sorted out
by DS.

at 8.00pm at the Clubhouse

Present: S Smith - Chairman

J Butler

V Gentle

R Manders - Secretary

D Saunders

ACTION
Apologies )
S Stoney
Minutes of the Previous Meetings
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed.
Matters Arising
DS said the refrigeration man had confirmed it will be an expensive job.
Car Park Improvements - There will be another meeting on 21 April with
Anne Knapp from the North Herts Volunteers Service. Dean Burgess had
emailed SS to give him a price for this and SS has told him its on hold at the
moment.
Tiling at the Kitchen End - Decided not to use lan Edwards because hes too
expensive. DS felt a decent taminated flooring would be the answer. We
need to get the cabinet moved though and also the pool table. We were
going fo put the pool table on ebay and SS will give this a go. S8
VG said theres a fot in the cricket club store which could go in the scrap.
Need to liaise with the cricket club but we will need everyone there to ensure
that anything that is needed is checked out. Maybe think about doing this in VG
May — VG will talk to James.
| Sound System - S8 has bought an amplifier on ebay and we just need

speaker cables now. SS will talk to Chris about this. 58
Football Stand - The Parish Council have offered £250 plus VAT but off
nothing has happened since. Need to look at this again in the future.
Fumniture - SS has another circular and will try and find out for next time. sS

Reports

Treasurer - SS said the income from the Bums Night was £231.57 and it
was looking hopeful that we would end the year in the black. We have a
cheque for £500 from the Tennis Club, £400 from Lea Sports and £230 from
the Caravan Club. However, DS said he has a lot of bills to present.




Bar - DS said its picking up a bit and there are two parties booked for this
weekend. Prices for the bar were discussed and it was agreed to increase
them before the first party on Friday night. S8 will change the till prices if he
has time.

Bar Rota - SS brought this up with the summer coming on someone from
the Cricket Club would be good to have on board. DS will see if he can find
someone. Needs fourth Sunday in May onwards.

Cooler - This is going to be either £700 for a part repair or £850 for a
complete new unit. DS will try and get the VAT back through the Parish
Council. Agreed to buy a new one.

Bookings - Joycare have booked tomorrow and Thursday. The Cricket
Club have a booking in around two weeks time.

Maintenance - DS will get another set of fairy lights.

There is still one of the PIR lights which is not working but DS will get another
one, .

We need to get the heater on the wall fixed. DS will have another go at it.

The glass washer in the bar needs repairing and it would be good to have it
back. SS felt it would be worth looking at grant funding.

88

DS

DS
DS

Ds

Membership

S8 has again been trying to find a list of Life Members. R Abrook who is
doing the basketball would like life membership for his family. SS asked if
the parents of Colts members get membership rates for functions or note.
Agreed no they don't.

SS said we need a complete membership list and each club should supply
one at the end of April and the end of October each year. We can adjust the
month if necessary. This should include the casuals and this should be spfit
between aduits and Colts and Juniors. £50 was agreed for the family life
membership.

VG suggested doing a flyer round the village fo see if we could generate
some interest in joining the club. Agreed to do this later when the plans for
the new pavilion are further on and we couid advertise what we do.

Tennis Club Affiliation Agreement

S8 said the standard agreement which all the clubs have signed was sent to
the Tennis Club. They have put their own together for our perusal.

DS felt some parts were not applicable. The question was whether the
actual hours of usage should be in the agreement. He disagreed with the
money going into the MUGA account and not into the club. He felt this was
nothing to do with the Tennis Club. JB felt it was.

it was generally feit by the committee that clause 2.3 is not necessary as 2.5
covers the situation anyway.

VG mentioned that the Cricket Club pay for their own maintenance but DS
said we don’t pay a commercial rate because we do our own maintenance.
The Tennis Club just pay the money to us and we sort the MUGA out.




SS will write to the Tennis Club and explain that the committee feels that
clause 2.4 is superfluous. We are not prepared to accept it. SS felt that the
timings also do not need to be part of the agreement. We will agree what
times the Tennis Club usage can be and it will be subject to another
document.

DS did put a plan together for usage but this is only the first draft. SS will do
a summer and winter version of the draft.

DS felt we should have times when other members of the public who are not
Tennis Club members could book and play.

This paragraph will therefore need to be altered.

SS will make the spreadsheet available on the intemet once its adjusted
properly.

Name of Chairman, Treasurer and Secretary for each club will be needed.

JB and DS will let RM have this information.

Events

March Event - All Simon went very well and made £180 on the tickets, plus
bar takings. They are willing to come back sometime but cost £500. The
band sold a lot of tickets tco,

SS has tried to make contact with the Abba tribute band but has not heard
back yet.

April Event - DS is struggling to organise the car Treasure Hunt, therefore
agreed to give this a miss.

We have agreed to put something into the Pavilion fund and each of the four
Clubs would underwrite £250 towards the project.

Steve Bright thought of having a fund raising event He though of a Race
Night. Possibly in July. The football club do on Saturday, 30 May could be
opened up to the village after 9.00pm. Sharps Hooter are unfortunately not
available so there will only be recorded music.

Agreed to have the Candlelight Supper at the end of June which will be
discussed next month.

S8 has been advised fo also send fiyers round to the other villages like
Whitwell.

$S

cif

Any Other Business

JB said one of the handles on the nets is broken and another one is needed.
These could be bought separately and it was agreed the Tennis Club will buy
one and fit it and give us the bill.

DS mentioned the honorarium for the Bookings Secretary is now due and he
will pay this in cash,

DS also said that Christine usually has a Christmas bonus which had not
been paid this time. $S didn’'t know how much we paid in the past and it was
therefore agreed to pay £50.




There is a broken toilet seat in the Gents.

8 Date of Next Meeting

Monday, 18 May 2009 at 8.00pm

Chairman

Email Addresses:

John Butler - johnbutier423@btinternet.com
Simon Callis - - simon@filterdesigns.com
Vicky Lawman - vickylawman@hotmail.com
Rosemary Manders - rosemary. manders@nhh.org.uk

- rosemary.manders@tiscali.co.uk
Dibby Saunders - blindfaith@vertiking.freeserve.co.uk
Steve Smith - greatgreensteve@hotmail.co.uk
Sarah Stoney - zen99415@zen.co.uk

Toni Thomas - tatthecat@btopenworld.com



PIRTON SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB
Minutes of a Meeting held on Monday, 18 May 2009
at 8.00pm at the Clubhouse

Present: S Smith - Chairman
J Butler
R Manders - Secretary
D Saunders
ACTION
Apologies o
None

Minutes of the Previous Meetings

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed.

Matters Arising

DS said the new cooler has been delivered and the bill for £850 has been
paid. The parish Council will pick up the VAT.

Tiling at the Kitchen End - SS said he felt that, apart from keeping the
clubhouse in good repair, we should divert some of our funds towards the
new Pavilion since we have agreed to contribute to the project.

Football Stand - We have had a donation of £300 from Claire Strong. SS
has also applied to North Herts for another £850.

The water leak in the passage is not completely sorted but its not too bad at
the moment.

Affiliation Agreement - This has now been signed and SS has sorted out the
wording. ‘

Reports

Treasurer - SS passed round copies of the Income and Expenditure
Account for the year end showing a profit of £2600 which is a turn around
from the last year's loss.

So far this year since 1 April we are showing a profit of £2,000 which is very
encouraging for the future. The new cooler is also paid for but we still need
to keep costs down as much as possible.

DS suggested because we need to focus on the new Pavilion we should
state that certain functions are specifically for that fund. i.e. The Fun Run, the
Friday nights and last year's Burns Night. These should be set aside as a
contribution to the new Pavilion rather than going into the general fund. The
money could go into one of our savings accounts under the title ‘Pavilion
Account’. Agreed.

Bar - DS said its ticking over as usual.




Bookings - Thereis a football ciub presentation on 30th with a marquee.
This may be opened up to the village from 8.30pm onwards with a free disco
and cheap beer, possibly £2 per pint. SS will organise flyers.

S8
DS said its still fairly quiet at the moment.
Maintenance - SS said there are some lights which Fruition dont want
which we could use rather than buy more.
Pool table was sold for £104 on ebay.
Events
S8 would like to have a printed programme of events to run from now until
Christmas.
26 June - Candielight Supper. SS said that Sharps Hooter may be avail-
able for this. '
31 July - Race Night. The proceeds from this event could go towards the
new Pavilion. DS will talk to Steve Bright about this as the Cricket Club were DS
doing one. We may need just to do it for the Club on this occasion.
29 August - Village rounders tournament with a family barbeque.
25 September - Hopefully Al Simon but this has yet to be confirmed.
30 October - Quiz Night with the fish and chip man.
6 November - Bonfire Night
11 July - SS has got a band called New Groove Formation booked for the
evening of the Summer Fayre. They will also do 27 November.
19 December - May be a Christmas party for the kids in the village with
Father Christmas.
26 December - Boxing Day Fun Run
SS said we need to organise a Bonfire Night committee. He thought that
possibly the chap who did the Motte & Bailey's fireworks last year might be SS
interested in doing this for us. He will ask.
Membership
SS needs to get lists of members of all the clubs. ALL
Any Other Business
SS has had a letter from the Norwich Union asking for a Revenue
Declaration form to be filled in.
JB said the list of new members of the Tennis Club is being updated as this
is the month for membership renewal.
DS said there were two invoices to be paid, the water rates and the Gentle's
bill for the toilet.
DS will give SS the number for John O’Connor to see if they will give us a DS/SS

quote for re-seeding the pitch.




9 Date of Next Meeting
Monday, 15 June 2009 at 8.00pm

AGM - 13 July at 8.00pm

Chairman

Email Addresses:

John Butler - johnbutler423@pbtinternet.com
Simon Callis - simon@filterdesigns.com
Vicky Lawman - vickylawman@hotmail.com
Rosemary Manders - rosemary.manders@nhh.org.uk

. - rosemary. manders@tiscali.co.uk
Dibby Saunders - blindfaith@vertiking.freeserve.co.uk
Steve Smith - greatgreensteve@hotmail.co.uk
Sarah Stoney - Zzen99415@zen.co.uk

Toni Thomas - tatthecat@btopenworld.com
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PIRTON SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB
Minutes of a Meeting held on Monday, 15 June 2009
at 8.00pm at the Clubhouse

Present: S Smith - Chairman

R Manders - Secretary
D Saunders
S Stoney
ACTION
1 Apologies )
J Butler
2 Minutes of the Previous Meetings

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed.

Matters Arising

Football Stand - There is a meeting at NHDC in Letchworth on Wednesday
in connection with the further payment of £850. SS will go and teil them why
we need the money.

The Parish Council have offered £250 with the VAT off.

SS has sorted out the Revenue Declaration Form from Norwich Union. They
just needed a figure expressing our turnover for the year so this has been
| done.

4 Reports

Treasurer - SS said we are showing a profit of £2,700 for the year and
managing to keep the costs down. Couple of decent days for the bar, and
£1,500 from the Football Club. DS asked about the functions being put into a
special account for the new pavilion. S8 said he took the figures from the
last account and this has been transferred to a new contingency account.

Bar - DS said its ticking over as usual.

Bookings - There is an 18" birthday party on the following Saturday.
Candle light picnic on Friday, 26" Need to start thinking about staff for the
Summer Fayre. SS will ask his boys if they will help with the bar. Band is
booked for the evening. New Groove Formation cost in the region of £150.

Sharps Hooter will play at the candlelight picnic. SS has put some posters
round the Green and has done some fiiers to go round. All the committee
will do a few roads each. _

SS has also produced a leaflet with the programme of events. This has
proved to be quite expensive to have printed. We need to find a cheap
source of colour printing.

Maintenance - The guttering still needs to be put back up but its difficult to
find guttering the right size. SS mentioned the glass washer. This is not
working so needs to be disconnected. The window shutter needs doing and
SS will do this when he has time. '




5 Events

Race Night - On 31 July. This will be a joint event with the Football Club for
the new pavilion.

28 August - Rounders and Family Barbeque.

6 Membership

We still have not had lists from any of the clubs.

7 Any Cther Business

None

9 Date of Next Meeting

AGM - Monday, 13 July at 8.00pm

Chairman

Email Addresses:

John Butler - jchnbutler423@btinternet.com
Simon Callis - simon@filterdesigns.com
Vicky Lawman - vickylawman@hotmail.com
Rosemary Manders - rosemary.manders@nhh.org.uk

- rosemary.manders@tiscali.co.uk
Dibby Saunders - blindfaith@vertiking.freeserve,co.uk
Steve Smith - greatgreensteve@hotmail.co.uk
Sarah Stoney - zen99415@zen.co.uk

Toni Thomas - tatthecat@btopenworld.com
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PIRTON SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB
Minutes of a Meeting heid on Monday, 10 Augsut 2009
at 8.00pm at the Clubhouse

Present: S Smith - Chairman

J Butler

R Manders - Secretary

D Saunders

S Stoney

ACTION

Apologies )
V Gentle
Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The previéus meeting was the AGM
Matters Arising
Football Stand - SS said he had attended a meeting at North Hertfordshire
District Council and they have given us a grant of £1,000 towards the cost of
seating for the football stand. This is being delivered and installed on
Saturday at a total cost of £1,740. Altogether the grant money amounted to
£1,500.
Guttering - Nothing more on this.
Window shuiter - This has been done.
Reports
Treasurer - SS had done an Income Statement and generally the income
has been good. There have also been a few party bookings which has
helped but, generally, the bookings are down.
There were 50 people at the Candlelight Picnic and the Summer Fayre
evening wasn’t too bad but could have been better. The Race Night,
however, was not particularly good. Not enough people came and the profit
was only £30. .
We are charging £40 per team of 8 for the Rounders but only two teams
have signed up so far.
Bonfire Night - Friday, 6 November at 7.30pm. SS said we have paid the
deposit to the company who approached us and they will organise the whole
thing at a cost of £2,000 plus VAT.
The Bonfire Night Committee is meeting tomorrow night. SSt mentioned St
Johns Ambulance will need to be involved.
SS said a letter had been received from North Hertfordshire District Council
about rates bills. We should be eligible for a rate refund so he has asked for ss

an application form to apply for this.




SS has aiso received an invoice from the PPL people and we will have to pay
this.

Bookings - We are not making much money on the functions and we need
1o look at the hire charges. SS suggested £12.50 for non members and £10
for members. Agreed to discuss this at the next meeting. '

NHDC will have charges for other halls in the area. We could also ask Peter
Johnson what the Village Hall charge.

There are a couple of bookings for childrens’ parties, a wedding on &
September and a christening on 6 September.

Bar - DS said its ticking over as usual. The bar rota is usually just 8S, DS
and James Gentle.

SS will see if we can organise some music for the Bonfire Night, possibly
Richard Sexton.

Maintenance - The guttering still needs to be put back up and we may have
to renew the whoie lot round the front. SS will cost it out.

Re disconnecting the glass washer, it would be better 1o do a home service
rather than dis-connect.

SS has painted over the graffiti at the end of the building and said that some
of the timber is looking tatty.

cf

RM

§5
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Events

29 August - Rounders and Family Barbeque.
Unfortunately, All Simon cannot give us a definite date.
30 Qctober - Quiz Night with fish and chips.

6 November - Bonfire Night.

27 November - We are due to have the band who played at the Summer
Fayre — New Groove Formation

19 December - Childrens’ Christmas Party. We need to sort out ages and
4-10 years old was suggested.

26 December — Boxing Day Run. We will need to use Mr Cook's field for
parking so SS has written to ask if this will be possible.

Membership

Graeme Low has given SS a list of members. He was also going to provide
email addresses but this has not yet been received. JB wili remind him,

JB

Any Other Business

Youth Club - There has been a meeting and the Youth Club committee
would like to run it down here on Wednesday nights until the Methodist Hall
is ready. SS said he had put forward 9 conditions and these have been
agreed to. DS asked about charging and £12.50 per hour was agreed, .




RM will re-jig the booking form and bring it to the next mesting.

RM

8 Date of Next Meeting

AGM - Monday, 21 September at 8.00pm

Chairman

Email Addresses:

John Butler - johnbutler423@btinternet.com
Simon Callis - simon@fitterdesigns.com

Vicky Lawman
Rosemary Manders

vickylawman@hotmail.com

rosemary.manders@nhh.org.uk
- rosemary.manders@tiscali.co.uk

Dibby Saunders - blindfaith@vertiking.freeserve.co.uk
Steve Smith - greatgreensteve@hotmail.co.uk
Sarah Stoney - zen99415@zen.co.uk

Toni Thomas - tatthecat@btopenworld.com




PIRTON SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB
Minutes of a Meeting held on Monday, 21 September 2009
at 8.00pm at the Clubhouse

Present: S Smith - Chairman
R Manders - Secretary
D Saunders

DRAFT

ACTION

Apologies

V Gentle, J Butler and S Stoney

Minutes of the Previous Neeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed.

Matters Arising

Football Stand - This is now in place and seating instailed thanks to North
Hertfordshire District Council, the Parish Council and Claire Strong. The cost
was around £190 in ali

Bonfire Committee - There was a meeting attended by 8-9 people and most
things are now in place. There will be another meeting in early October. SS
said pallets are needed so if anyone knows where we can get some that
would be very helpful. Re music on the evening, Irina Sexton wili organise
this.

SS applied for a rate refund and got £1 38.

Guttering - Nothing more on this.

Hire Charges - Agreed to keep charges as they are. DS said bar staff are
being paid £8 per hour and he has had no problems with people paying for

this. Agreed the booking fee will be £12.50 per hour for non members and
£10 per hour for members.

Reports

Treasurer - SS handed out the Income Statement to date. We only made
£22 profit on the Friday night functions unfortunately and the bar gross profit
is also not good. DS said prices are OK but we lose a lot from barrels which
having to be thrown away. Soft drinks are expensive but DS said he can buy
them more cheaply at the Cash and Carry so will do this in future.

SS said the figures were running at the same level as last year and running
costs are about right. The standing order to Powergen finishes on 1 Qctaber
but electricity has gone up anyway.

We have spent less on repairs and maintenance this year.
MUGA - There have been no bookings at ali and SS suggested putting

down Astroturf when the surface next needs treating as this may improve on
the bookings situation.




There is £364 in the current account, £8248 in the savings account, £7451 in
the MUGA account and the contingency account has £1129.

Bar and Bookings - DS said the bar is ticking over as usual, Bookings are
not too bad — theres a do on Friday night. There was a lot of drink left over
from the previous wedding which DS will be buying back from the people.

Agreed to give 10% of any soft drinks and crisps bought to Lea Sports when
theres a football function here.

Maintenance - SS will try and put a bracket on the end ???7?7?7? before the
weekend. '

Glass Washer - Agreed it would be better to do a home service rather than
disconnect.

DS said he will clean the carpet again.

The lock on the home changing room door is broken.

5 Evenis

The Rounders game on the © August had to be cancelled due to lack of
interest.

All Simon can do 27 September after all but we now have a wedding booked
for that day.

26 December — Boxing Day Run. SS confirmed Mr Cook is not willing to let
us use his field for parking.

6 Any Other Business

DS said we are due a visit from the Health and Safety people but Chris will
sort this out.

We have heard nothing more from the Youth Club who were supposed to be
having another meeting.

Summer Fayre - Both Toni Thomas and Bob Barton are giving this up and it
has been suggested that we might take it over.

Borifire Night - The Candyfloss fady is coming back.

Leaflets - We are running out of these and S5 can no longer print them.
We need to look into finding somewhere else. We also need to advertise the
plans for the new pavilion. 83 keen to do a membership push at the same
time. Maybe also have an Open Day to publicise ideas for the pavilion.

7 Date of Next Meeting
AGM - Monday, 19 October at 8.00pm

Chairman
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PIRTO! RTS & S CLUB

INCOME 3 EXPENDITURE ACCOUNT
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31st MARCH 2010

This Year
INCOME
Bar 12462.68
Opening Stock 1971.23 |
Purchases 10308.30
Less Closing Stock -1971.23
10308.30
218438  209%
Eunctions
Bums Night - income 0.00
less expensas 0.00
0.00
Monthly Functions 37.00
less expenses 14.96
22.04
Boxing Day Run 0.00
less expenses 0.00
0.00
O Fireworks Night 0.00
less expenses 230,00
(230.00)
(207.96)
Other Income
Membership & Affiliations Nole 3 1373.00
Hire of Facilifies 858.75
Pool Table 93.81
Bank Interest 218
Grants 0.00
Donations 0.00
Miscellaneous 1250
2440.04
TOTAL INCOME 4386.46
EXPENDITURE
Club Runnil sis
Bar Staff 315.00
Light and Heat Note 4 1121.55
Rates, Water & Refuse 667.38
insurance 488.34
N Cleaning 550.00
: Telephone & Postage 2053
Kitchen Expenses 215.15
Fixtures & Fittings 0.00
Repairs and Mainterance 1064.58
Licences 303.48
Website & Advertising 3443
Other Expenses Note § 250.00
5040.54
MUGA Running Cosis
Expenses 4.48
less income 125.00
(120.52)
or
Depreciation of Fixed Assels 0.00
TOTAL EXPENDITURE TT4920.02
NET PROFIT / {LOSS) {533.56)

Last Year
23931.34
2031.00
17487.66
-1971.23
17547.43
638391 354%
231.57
0.00
23157
548.00
185.34
36366
245.70
50.47
165.23
338276
3024.57
368.19
112865
2862.50
1877.00
0.00
144.44
4747.00
40.00
0,00
9870.94
17183.50
628.00
1124.43
912.19
1000.29
122400
55,30
592.94
0.00
5061.87
376.76
69.61
391.60
11438.89
518.88
178.00
34088
2779.57
1455744
262608



PIRTON SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB
Minutes of a Meeting held on Monday, 19 October 2009
at 8.00pm at the Clubhouse

Present: S Smith - Chairman

R Manders - Secretary

D Saunders

ACTION

Apologies )
S Stoney
Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed.
Matters Arising
Bonfire Commiltee - There was a meeting last week.
Guttering - SS can't repair this as basically as he can't find the same end SS
brackets, however, he will try to find something similar to sort it out.
Reports
Treasurer - SS handed out the Income Statement to date and said the
gross profit is up around 33% again. Functions are showing a loss because
of the firework night — S8 has purchased glow stick necklaces for this.
Overall the profit is £2,500 but no depreciation has been taken off this. S8
felt we are doing alright but the account is a little on the low side.
Bar and Bookings - DS said its been very quiet. Bar takings were £600
from the last function and there are hardly any bookings.
The football club will run a Christmas party on 12 December and there are a
couple of weddings booked for next year but only the quiz so far for this
month. There is also a birthday party provisionally booked for 20 November.
Maintenance - We have had another break-in. Steve Kitchiner has offered
us two external doors which should only be about £15 but the main expense
is the locks and the keys. James Gentle will give SS price for these and the
Parish Council will contribute £150 towards the cost of these and the football
club will also chip in — there are 15 keys needed. Someonea from the football
club will fit the doors as well.
(Post Meeting Note: Steve Kitchiner has supplied us with three external
doors so we only need fo buy one internal door at £15)
SS has heard from Graeme Low that the combination padiock from the S5

MUGA has vanished again. Because of the expense involved we will, for the
moment, leave the MUGA without a lock.

Re the changing room floors, the tiles are nearly all lifting up. DS suggested
putting down lino over the top. SS will try and take the tiles up to see what
the original tiles are like and, if necessary, we have floor paint which could be
used on the floor. The home changing room is the worst.




DS said the main dishwasher doesn’t work properly. We need io get

someone in to look at it but this will be expensive. DS will make some bs
enquiries.

The PIR light has broken again. SS will have a word with someone in the s
football club who may be able to help.

The lock on the changing room will be replaced as part of the work being

done.

Events

The Quiz is still on for 30 October.

Arrangements for the Bonfire Night in November are all in place. DS will sort DS
out the floats and cash bags. Tracey Hill is organising the food (SS is getting S8
the sausages) and we will be selling coke and mulled wine outside.

88 is hopeful that All Simon can do something early in the new year.

Any Other Business

S8 said we have got the PPL license through.

Inspection of the alarms - Someone SS knows can do this and is willing to Ss

have a look at ours.
We have had a Notice of Rateable Value at £590.
MUGA Cleaning - We need three quotes for the Parish Council.

We have paid the invoice for removal of rubbish after the Summer Fayre and
expect to be reimbursed by the Parish Council/Summer Fayre Committee.

MUGA - The original intention was to eventually extend it and put down
Astroturf and some people would be prepared to raise the money to do this.
In return they would want to take the bookings and some of the income. |t
would have to go to the Parish Council before anything could be agreed but
SS felt it would be a good idea.

Leaflets - SS has not yet had time to do anything about this.

Date of Next Meeting

Monday, 30 November 2009

Chairman




PIRTON SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB
Minutes of a Meeting held on Monday, 30 November 2009
at 8.00pm at the Clubhouse '

Present: 8 Smith — Chairman
J Butler
R Manders - Secretary
D Saunders

ACTION

Apologies

S Stoney

Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed.

Matters Arising

Guttering - S8 said he will take a piece from the bar store in order to make
the particular bit of guttering fit.

S8

Reports

Treasurer - SS sald the current profit is just over £3,000 but this does not
include depreciation. The main contributors to this profit is the Quiz Night
which made £250, the Bonfire Night when we got a refund of £1,000 because
not all the fireworks were used.

Re the bonfire night, there has been a de-briefing meeting to see where we
went wrong. Chairs and tables had been left out so there was a problem
getting to the bar, money was lost on the food as well and lots of sausages
were left over. DS reported that, unfortunately, the freezer had defrosted
over the weekend so the sausages will have to be thrown away. Signage
could have been betier and access to the food needs to be easier. Steward-
ing also needs to be tightened up as some people got in free. However, a
huge thank you from the Club to everyone who helped out on the night.

The profit came out at £410 but, as mentioned previously, the firework
company were very apologetic and, with their refund, the profit is now
£1,110.00 altogether. Since they were so impressive in their handling of the
event it was agreed they were definitely worth using again.

S8 has paid a cheque to the Parish Council for our portion of the planning
fees for the new pavilion, this came to just under £1,500. We have got a
donation of £250 from the Tennis Club and the Football Club will match this.
The Cricket Club will need to discuss this before a decision is made. The
next financial year's profit £3,223.82 with £60 still to come from the Summer
Fayre committee. The Parish Council have paid their portion.

There is also £150 fo come from the Parish Council for the replacement of
the locks on the doors. DS said he may have the cheque.

S8 said there is £303 in the current account, £10,950 and £1,193 in the
MUGA account making just under £20,000 altogether.

Ds




We have had an electricity bill for £400 and, after checking the meter, SS
confirmed this is roughly correct. This is far more than we spent last year
and works out at a cost per day of 46% more and with VAT its 50% more per
day.

To work out how much the lights cost to run we need to know the wattage.
This is not possible to tell from ground level and JB suggested the original
spec might give this information. If not it would be worth getting an elec-
trician to look at the whole thing tc see where we are using the most elec-
tricity. SS said we could possibly get the lights metered separately, i.e.
MUGA lights. DS will contact Anglian & Midland on this.

Bar and Bookings - DS said its ticking over but its very quiet. He is going
to the Cash and Carry more often now. Bookings are very thin but theres
one next Saturday evening and Lea Sports have a possible booking on 16
December which S8 will check and confirm.

Theres a possible party booking for 19 December and the Boxing Day Fun
Run. Theres a wedding on 2 January. Agreed to possibly increase prices in
April next year.

Maintenance - One new door fitted after the break in still needs adjusting
but SS is having problems getting Richard Masters to come back to do it. He
may have to have a go at it with help from James Gentle.

Owen Lister has written about the damage to the tennis nets which are now
not adjustable and will probably need replacing. He was asking whose
responsibility this was, our or the Tennis Club? It will cost approximately
£120 altogether and JB confirmed that the posts are alright and a new
winding mechanism has been ordered. DS felt this cost should be paid off in
the same way as football goal posts, i.e. 50/50 between the club and the
Sports & Social Club. JB felt the Tennis Club would want a principle estab-
lished and will report back to the club. Agreed we would pay 50% of the
costs. '

DS said that in the past that the Parish Council have paid bills and been
reimbursed by the Club in order to avoid the VAT element. However this
cannot now be relied on and will need to be negotiated in future rather than
just expected.

S8 said there is a leak from the showers and James Gentle has checked but
cannot find anything. It may be where the grouting is missing so SS will try
and re-grout it.

DS confirmed that the freezer and the fridge are not working but were on an
extension lead. The switch on the extension lead had tripped so in future it
might be better to plug the freezer directly into the socket. Unfortunately all
the left over sausages from the Bonfire Night were in there so will have to be
thrown away. RM will check the insurance policy to see if we are covered
and its worth claiming.

ps

S5

58

JB

S8

RM

Events
Boxing Day Fun Run - Tea, coffee, soup and mulled wine will be available.

Sharps Hooter will do a night for us, hopefully on 28 January. Agreed to
have a free night and concentrate on selling beer.

Burns Night - 30 January.




End of February theres a 40" birthday party.

Any Other Business

Gaming machine cabinet. This needs a key but its proved difficult to find
one. Agreed to try and sell it on Ebay if we can sort it out a key.

There is a meeting at North Herts District Council to discuss the application
for £50,000 for the new pavilion. SS said if we don't get this grant the future
of the project doesn't look good.

JB asked if the MUGA was still being used for football as the nets are being
taken up and down and storage facilities are badly needed. He also asked if
we are going to continue to teave the courts. We had agreed we would see
how it went if we left them unlocked and this has not been too bad during the
winter. It was agreed, however, that it will become an issue in the spring
when the tennis club want people to renew their membership. Agreed it will
have to be locked then.

Unfortunately, the combination locks kept going missing. It was agreed we
will put the new padlock on some time between now and the next tennis
season and the Sports & Social Club will provide the padlock if the Tennis
Club will provide the keys. DS suggested the club buy two padlocks and we
will pay half the cost of these.

Ijate of Next Meeting

Monday, 11 January 2010

Chairman

Addresses:

John Butler johnbutierd23@btinternet.com
Simon Callis simon@filterdesigns.com

Vicky Lawman
Rosemary Manders

Dibby Saunders
Steve Smith
Sarah Stoney
Toni Thomas

vickylawman@ hotmail.com
rosemary.manders@nhh.org.uk
rosemary.manders@tiscali.co.uk
blindfaith{@vertiking freeserve.co.uk
greaigreensteve@hotmail.co.uk
zen99415@zen.co.uk

tatthecat@ btopenworld.com




